
  

 

 

Dear Employer,  
 
Thank you for considering a Kentucky State University international student for employment with 
your company! As you may have known, international students are eligible and allowed to apply for 
permission to engage in temporary employment in order to gain hands-on experience in their fields of 
study. This type of employment is referred to as Practical Training (Optional Practical Training or 
Curriculum Practical Training). Practical Training may be authorized before completion of studies on 
a part-time or fulltime basis, depending on the category of Practical Training. Students apply for 
Practical Training through the U.S. Citizenship and Immigration Services (USCIS) in coordination 
with their KSU Designated School Official (DSO). Students who have been authorized for 


